Otterford Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 13 March 2018 at 19.30 hrs.

Present: OPC Councillors Mike Canham(Chairman), Rosemary Viant (Vice Chairman), Steve Campbell, Charlie Field, Phil Wright, TDBC Cllr Ross Henley, SCC Cllr John Thorne, and the Clerk.
	Item
	Detail

	Action

	
	Community Time
none
	

	
	Reports from other organisations

	

	
	Cllr Thorne reported
· The consultation on the division’s change of name had begun
· SCC had agreed they were happy to support the re-opening of Chard Junction Station in principle but would need partnership funding to do anything practical

· Planning permission had been granted for the improvements to Junction 25 of the M5

· A road safety project was targeting over 60s with a roadshow in communities – he would send details

· Faster broadband would be debated by the scrutiny committee in May 
· The libraries consultation would end on 22 April

Cllr Henley reported
· No further news on West Somerset/TDBC merger, although both sets of Cllrs were meeting next week

· TDBC were not making any budget cuts

· Council tax had increased by 3%    


	JT



	
	Avon & Somerset Constabulary – not present


	

	1.
	Apologies
None

	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest 
1. Cllr Canham is a member of the Otterford Parish Hall Committee

2. Cllrs Canham and Viant are Trustees of the Otterford Charity
There were no further Declarations of Interest in agenda items that accord with any Disclosable Pecuniary Interest (s31 & 33 of the Localism Act 2011).

	

	3.
	Meeting of 13 February

	

	3.1
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed. 

	

	3.2
	Matters Arising:


	

	3.2.1
	Parish Hall – no further progress – ongoing. 
 
	MC


	3.2.2
	Parish Website – now up to date. 

	

	3.2.3
	Bridleway – SCC Rights of Way (Peter Hobley) had replied to an email to say he had not had time to discuss the bridleway with the engineer but would do so as soon as possible. 

	B/F to April

	3.2.4
	Playing field – still too wet for the Parish Handyman to complete the wood treatments.


	B/F to April


	3.2.5
	Bank accounts – The Council was still operating with two bank accounts.  The Chairman had sent a strongly worded letter to both banks to ask them to expedite the transfer immediately.

	Clerk/MC

	3.2.6
	Community Defibrillators – the defibrillator which had previously been on the wall of Bishopswood Chapel was being moved to the Candlelight Inn. [post meeting note: this, and the new defibrillator to be sited at the Holman Clavel Inn were installed and connected by 16th March]. 

	

	3.2.7
	Fingerpost Restoration Project – Skanska had started again to re-refurbish three fingerposts. The group of volunteers started on the first of their two fingerposts last week.  Cllr Viant had been recommended some other individuals who had been used by Kingston St Mary and Cotford St Luke for their posts; anyone passing through these villages to check the quality of the work in time for discussion at the April meeting.

	All

	4.
	Planning


	

	4.1
	New applications  -  29/18/0003 Change of use of 2 No. barns to holiday let and ancillary accommodation at Yalham Hayes, Otterford Road, Culmhead. 29/18/0001 Erection of extension to the side and rear at Little Whatley, Whatley Rd, Otterford.  
The Council had no comment on these applications.

	Clerk

	4.2    
	Applications granted – 29/17/0033, Demolition of steel-framed agricultural buildings, erection of garage block and formation of parking at Church Farm, Otterford Rd, Culmhead.  29/17/0031, Erection of two storey linked extension with roof and other minor alterations at Royston Cottage, Whatley Road, Churchinford

	

	4.3
	Applications refused - none

	

	5.
	Other Matters –

	

	5.1
	End of World War 1 Centenary Commemoration – preparations in hand, little further to report.


	MC

	5.2
	Parish Plan – Mid Term Review – The Council agreed the draft of the mid-term report and questionnaire. This will be circulated in the next few weeks. . 


	Clerk/

MC

	5.3
	Risk assessments – The Council agreed the core Parish Council Risk Assessment, and all other updated risk assessments (for premises and activities). These would be placed on the website: a hard copy is held by the Parish Clerk. 


	SC

	5.4
	Church Farm development – the Clerk had looked into the S106 grants related to this development.  The grant would be solely for improvements to outside leisure activities or playground equipment and was payable when the 4th property was ready for habitation.  Debbie Arscott at TDBC was the officer who dealt with such grants.  It was agreed to consider how best the money (c£22,000) should be spent – there would be a need to replace the ‘castle’-type feature in the next year or so (after several years of ‘patching’ the existing one), and the large swing would also need replacing. Further consideration must also be given to replacing existing safety surfaces. The Council will also consider acquiring a portable skittle alley. 

	All

	5.5
	Health & Safety policy – this was reviewed and the revised draft agreed. It would be placed on the website.

	SC


	5.6
	OPF 6 monthly inspection – Cllrs Viant and Canham would do this.  Mrs Smith to be invited to join them.


	RV/MC

Clerk

	5.7
	St Leonard’s Church – paper circulated. This year, the costs of grass cutting, to which the Council contributed, had fallen significantly and were now wholly covered by the grant from TDBC.  Recent NALC guidance had advised that parish councils did not have the vires to make grants to churches.  It was agreed to seek further advice from SALC on this. 

	B/F to April

	5.8
	Parish Litter Pick – this would take place on 17 March.  Locations of new ‘Litter picking in progress’ signs for the pick were agreed.

 
	

	6.
	Correspondence – noted.  A Forestry Commission consultation was being carried out into its woodlands in the AONB.  This included Otterford Forest.  Clerk to circulate the link.  It was agreed to oppose the removal of ‘Blackdown’ from the County Council electoral division name; Clerk to make a representation in the consultation to this effect. 


	Clerk

	7.   
	Financial matters


	

	7.1
	Bank Accounts – see 3.2.5 above


	

	7.2
	Monthly financial summary – noted.
	Clerk


	7.3
	Payment of invoices – agreed.


	

	8.
	AOB

	

	8.1
	There was a drainage issue from an overflowing ditch near Woodend Farm which was flooding the road.  Clerk to report to Highways.
	Clerk

	8.2
	Cllr Canham proposed to write to the Devon & Somerset Fire & Rescue Service about the very low water pressure from the hydrants during the recent fire in the village; depending on what they said, he would take the matter up with Wessex Water. It was agreed he would also write to Mr Bunyan in Churchinford and thank him for rescuing the Scotts’ dogs from their house and moving their car.  And the Council agreed to send a card to Mrs Southcott thanking her for organising the Scotts’ collection. 

	MC

Clerk

	9.
	Date of next meeting:   7.30pm, Tuesday 10 April 2018.
	

















